
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK 
No. 23-10 

ATTORNEY LOUNGE AND PRESS ROOM UNAVAILABLE EFFECTIVE 
ON TUESDAY AUGUST 29, 2023 

Please be advised that the Press Room and Attorney Lounge in the Clemente Ruiz Nazario 

United States Courthouse in Hato Rey, will be unavailable until further notice, effective Tuesday, 

August 29, 2023. We regret the temporary inconveniences, but please rest assured that members 

of the press will continue to have full access to court proceedings and audio connection.

For additional information, please contact Chief Deputy Clerk Jorge Soltero Palés, Esq. at 

jorge_soltero@prd.uscourts.gov.   

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 28th day of August 2023. 

ADA I. GARCÍA-RIVERA, ESQ., CPA 
CLERK, U.S. DISTRICT COURT 

CC. www.prd.uscourts.gov
@USCourtsPRD
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